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CORD Meeting 

Thursday, September 12, 2019 

Johnson Hall, 3rd Floor Conference Room 

107 Pleasant Street, Concord, NH 

Time: 9:30 A.M.  
FINAL AGENDA

 

I. ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS 

 

II. MINUTES - Approval of July 11, 2019 draft minutes ................................. 1 

 

III. LAND AND COMMUNITY HERITAGE INVESTMENT PROGRAM 

(LCHIP) 
Request authorization to pay summer stewardship interns with funds from the 

Community Conservation Endowment, as approved by LCHIP Board of Directors. 

 

IV. LAND CONSERVATION INVESTMENT PROGRAM (LCIP) 

Request for CORD approval and authority to execute easement consent concerning 

certain property located in Danbury, New Hampshire. 

 

V. SURPLUS LAND REVIEW  

 

A. 2019 SLR 06 (Hampton) ...........................................................................7 

Request from the Department of Administrative Services to dispose of excess 

land surrounding future new Interstate 95 Northbound and Southbound NH 

Liquor and Wine Outlet Stores in Hampton. 

 

B. 2019 SLR 007 (Hopkinton) ....................................................................28 

Request from the Department of Natural and Cultural Resources to exchange 

30.3 acres of state-owned land known as Contoocook State Forest for a 97-acre 

parcel of forest land known as the Hopkinton Town Forest in Hopkinton. 

 

VI. OTHER BUSINESS 

 

 

Reminder – Remaining 2019 Meeting Dates:  November 14 

NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 

107 Pleasant Street, Johnson Hall 

Concord, NH 03301 

Phone: 603-271-2155 

Fax: 603-271-2615 
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DRAFT Minutes – July 11, 2019 

 
  

MEMBERS PRESENT 
Jared Chicoine, Chair, Director, NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 
Glen Normandeau, Executive Director, NH Fish and Game Department 
Christopher Way, Designee, NH Department of Business and Economic Affairs 
Tracy Boisvert, Designee, NH Department of Natural and Cultural Resources 
Amy Clark, Designee, NH Department of Education 
Stephen McLocklin, Designee, NH Department of Administrative Services 
Shawn Jasper, Commissioner, NH Department of Agriculture, Markets & Food 
Adam Smith, Designee, Department of Transportation 
Melissa St. Cyr, Designee, Department of Health and Human Services 
Tim Drew, Designee, NH Department of Environmental Services 
Marta Modigliani, Designee, NH Department of Safety 
David Trubey, Designee, Division of Historic and Cultural Resources – non-voting member 
 
OTHERS PRESENT 
Michael Klass, NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 
Noah Hodgetts, NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 
Betsey McNaughten, Land Agent, NH Fish and Game Department 
Jeff Donald, Chair, Brentwood Conversation Commission 
Michael Wimsatt, Waste Management Division Director, NH DES 
Michael Unger, Water Engineer, NH Department of Environmental Services 
 
I. ROLL CALL AND INTRODUCTIONS 

 
The meeting was opened at 9:36 AM by Chairman Chicoine. CORD members and guests 
introduced themselves 
 
II. MINUTES - APPROVAL OF MAY 9, 2019 DRAFT MINUTES 

 
MOTION: On a motion by Commissioner Jasper, seconded by Director Normandeau, 
the May 9, 2019 minutes were approved unanimously by the Council with Ms. St. Cyr 
and Mr. Smith abstaining. 
 

NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 
107 Pleasant Street, Johnson Hall 

Concord, NH 03301 
Phone: 603-271-2155 
Fax: 603-271-2615 
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III. SURPLUS LAND REVIEW  
 
A. 2019 SLR 004 (Brentwood) - Request from the NH Fish and Game Department to 

surplus property known as the Brentwood Game Farm off South Road. 
 

Director Normandeau gave an overview of 2019 SLR 004 including a brief history of the 
property. Fish and Game acquired the property in Brentwood many years ago. The property was 
used as a pheasant farm until the late 1960’s/early 1970’s. After closure of the pheasant farm, 
UNH used the property to do research on white tail deer. For the last twelve plus years, Fish and 
Game has used the property solely as housing for conservation officers in training. Fish and 
Game also has a property in Greenland which is part of the Research Reserve on Great Bay, 
called Emery Farm now known as Great Bay Farm, which comprises 110 acres, with 3,000 feet 
of frontage on Great Bay. The property has a farm house, rebuilt in 1916, a barn, and several 
other buildings. The Great Bay property had a life estate on it when it was given to Fish Game. A 
year and a half ago the person in charge of the life estate passed away, leaving Fish and Game in 
charge of the upkeep of the buildings on the property. Fish and Game’s intent is to sell the 
Brentwood property and use the proceeds of the sale as match for federal grants to refurbish and 
tear down buildings at Emery/Great Bay Farm. 
 
Director Normandeau concluded his remarks stating that the Brentwood property is isolated and 
has limited use to the agency. He also noted that the plan is for the refurbished buildings at Great 
Bay Farm to accommodate the future housing needs for training conservation officers. 
 
Commissioner Jasper noted that because there is already a property named the Great Bay Farm 
in Greenland, it may be a problem to have the same name of a farm for another property. 
Director Normandeau said that the name is an informal issue. Regarding structures, Ms. 
McNaughten stated there were several chicken houses from when the property was used as 
chicken farm prior to being used for pheasants. Director Normandeau said that a hazardous 
materials assessment was completed on the property 11 years ago, which also resulted in some 
buildings being taken down. Ms. McNaughten also stated there is over 1,000 feet of road 
frontage in response to a question from Commissioner Jasper.  
 
Ms. McNaughten noted that DHR commented about the need for the completion of an historic 
inventory of the structures on the property, and that Fish and Game is in the process of 
contracting for such an assessment by an architectural historian. Mr. Trubey offered to help Ms. 
McNaughten go through the process of completing the Historic Inventory Form and that the form 
is being requested by DHR because the structures are older than 50 years and the property as a 
whole has historic significance for wildlife management and recreational hunting. 
 
Jeff Donald, Chair of the Brentwood Conservation Commission discussed the details of what 
entity would be most likely to purchase the property for conservation purposes and the timeline 
for doing so. Director Normandeau in response to a question from Ms. Boisvert about whether 
the property would be sold in fee-simple ownership responded in the affirmative and said Fish 
and Game would prefer to have a deal up front with the Town of Brentwood. Director 
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Normandeau said he planned to take this item to the Long Range Capital Planning and 
Utilization Committee for approval at their September 4, 2019 meeting. 
 
Mr. Klass noted that the item on the table for discussion concerns the general disposition of the 
Brentwood property as a means to raise revenue for the renovations to the Great Bay property, 
with details that can be worked out later. 
 
Ms. Modigliani raised the option of delaying voting on the matter in light of the Great Bay Farm 
name issue and the need for the Historic Inventory Form to be completed. Chairman Chicoine 
suggested moving forward given that the Council is only the first step in the surplus land 
disposal process and not knowing Long Ranges’ future meeting schedule. 
 
Mr. Jasper stated that he hoped the land could be preserved for farm use. Ms. Modigliani asked 
whether DHR will have any concerns about the sale of the property after the Inventory Form is 
completed and received by DHR. Mr. Trubey stated his understanding of the inventory form is 
that the architectural historian completing the form will trace property ownership back as far as 
they can, assess the buildings architectural style and the buildings condition, but that completion 
of the form is solely about creating a record of the buildings today as relates to their historic 
significance related to wildlife management and recreational hunting in case the buildings seize 
to exist in the future. Mr. Trubey also stated that DHR is only concerned with the completeness 
of the form, not the substance of it and that there are no restrictions which would be placed on 
the property if the form found the structures to be historically significant.  
 

MOTION: Commissioner Jasper made a motion, seconded by Mr. Way to recommend 
Approval of 2019 SLR 004 (Brentwood). The motion was approved unanimously by the 
Council. 

 
B. 2019 SLR 005 (Salem) - Request from the Department of Natural and Cultural 

Resources to dispose a portion of a 0.10 acre parcel of land, and to convey an access 
right-of-way, to the Town of Salem. 

 
Ms. Boisvert gave an overview of 2019 SLR 005. She stated that two parcels located between 
Route 28 and the Rockingham Recreation Trail on the Windham-Salem town line that total less 
than half an acre, were transferred to DNCR from DOT. Currently most of the parcels are used 
for parking for rail trail users, which is under a 25-year lease with the Town of Windham. The 
Town of Salem and Department of Environmental Services is in need of a space in this vicinity 
for a structure for DES to locate a pressure reducing valve and metering facility. DNCR 
identified a grassy portion of the property currently not being used for parking. DOT is currently 
appraising the property and conducting a survey for the proposed structures. DNCR could 
potentially also grant an easement to access this structure through the existing parking lot to 
remove the need for a second curb cut. 
 
Michael Wimsatt, Director of the DES Waste Management Division stated he has been working 
for two years on the Southern New Hampshire Interconnection Project, which will provide water 
from Manchester’s new supply well to several communities in Southern New Hampshire, to 
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ensure that these communities which currently have water supply and quality problems have 
access to safe, clean drinking water. The project involves extending mains and upsizing water 
mains to make sure that once water reaches Plaistow at the end of the line, there is sufficient 
water pressure and capacity. When determining where pressure reducing valves and disinfecting 
facilities should be located for this water line, this parcel stood out. 
 
Mr. Way stated that the State Drinking Water-Ground Water Trust Fund has made this a high 
priority project. Mr. Wimsatt further noted that there are grants and loans being made from the 
Drinking Water Trust Fund for communities within the project area to build more robust potable 
water supply distribution systems in each of their communities in addition to hosting the main 
water line. There is some money budgeted in these grants for the Town of Salem to acquire this 
property after the appraisal is completed, with the condition that the Town of Salem would be 
responsible for maintaining the property over time. 
 
Ms. Modigliani asked if the project is going to Danville. Mr. Unger said not as part of Phase 1, 
but possibility in the future. 
 

MOTION: Mr. Way made a motion, seconded by Ms. Modigliani to recommend 
Approval of 2019 SLR 005 (Salem). The motion was approved unanimously by the 
Council. 

 
IV. OTHER BUSINESS 
 
Mr. Chicoine stated that on two recent occasions agencies have submitted an SLR to CORD 
without having received required Lakes Management Advisory Committee (LMAC)/Rivers 
Management Advisory Committee (RMAC) approval. Chairman Chicoine stated that statute 
prohibits CORD from acting on an SLR until RMAC or LMAC has commented/made a 
recommendation. Mr. Chicoine asked Council members to bring this message back to their 
respective agencies to make sure the RMAC and LMAC process is followed. 
 
A brief discussion ensued concerning the issue.   
 
In response to a question by Mr. Way, Mr. Klass said that CORD conditional approvals have 
been granted in the past but they are disfavored.  Some applications, such as the pending 
Hampton SLR have been continued to accommodate LMAC/RMAC review timeframe. 
 
Ms. Boisvert asked if agencies going forward need to contact RMAC and LMAC before 
submitting an SLR application to CORD. Mr. Chicoine said that it depends if the property is 
within RMAC/LMAC jurisdiction. Mr. Chicoine stated that an August meeting may be 
scheduled in place of the September meeting to hear the Hampton SLR application. 
 
Ms. Boisvert suggested adding a requirement to the SLR application about contacting 
LMAC/RMAC similar to the historic resources question on the application. Mr. Chicoine said 
additional research is needed before such a requirement could be placed on the SLR application. 
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Mr. Chicoine also suggested possibly having Tracy Sales at DES explain the LMAC/RMAC 
process to the Council at a future meeting. 
 

MOTION: With business completed, Director Normandeau moved to adjourn the 
meeting, which Commissioner Jasper seconded. The motion was approved unanimously 
by the Council. 
 

Meeting adjourned at 10:19 AM 
 
 
Reminder - 2019 Meeting Dates 

January 10    March 28 (rescheduled from March 14) 
May 9     July 11 
September 12    November 14 
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MEMBER AGENCIES:  Office of Strategic Initiatives  Resources and Economic Development  Environmental Services 

Agriculture, Markets, and Food  Fish and Game  Safety  Education  Health and Human Services  Transportation 

Cultural Resources  Administrative Services  New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: 

 

 

CORD Members and Other Interested Parties 

 

 

 

Via Email Distribution Lists 

  

 

Rockingham County Board of Commissioners 

c/o Brenda Santos 

119 North Road 

Brentwood, NH 03833 

Via Email (bsantos2@co.rockingham.nh.us) 
 

  

Town of Hampton 

c/o Town Manager’s Office 

100 Winnacunnet Road 

Hampton,  NH 03842 

Via Email (fwelch@town.hampton.nh.us, 

kostman@town.hampton.nh.us)  
 

 

Tim Roache, Executive Director 

Rockingham Planning Commission 

156 Water Street  

Exeter, NH 03833 

Via Email (troache@rpc-nh.org) 

 

FROM: Michael A. Klass, NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 

DATE:  June 12, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: State Owned Land, Surplus Land Review, Hampton, NH 

2019 SLR 006 
 

RESPONSE DEADLINE: Wednesday, July 10, 2019 
 

Please review the attached information to determine if your organization has any interest in this 

transaction.  If there is an interest, please provide this office with any comment(s) in writing by the 

response deadline indicated above.  Responses may be emailed to Michael.klass@osi.nh.gov. 

The Council on Resources and Development will consider the request at its meeting scheduled for 

July 11, 2019.  Information regarding CORD and its meetings may be obtained at: 

https://www.nh.gov/osi/planning/programs/cord/index.htm. 

The Department of Natural and Cultural Resources is asked to review this request in accordance with 

RSA 227-C:9. 

Members of the Public Water Access Advisory Board are asked to review this request in accordance with 

RSA 233-A.  

The Lakes Management and Protection Program, through the Rivers and Lakes Program Coordinator, is 

asked to review this request in accordance with RSA 483-A:5, II.  

The Rivers Management and Protection Program, through the Rivers and Lakes Program Coordinator, is 

asked to review this request in accordance with RSA 483:8, VII and 14. 

NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 

107 Pleasant Street, Johnson Hall 

Concord, NH 03301 

Phone: 603-271-2155 

Fax: 603-271-2615 
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State of New Hampshire 
DEPARTMENT OF ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES 

25  Capitol Street — Room 120 
Concord, New Hampshire 03301 

Charles M. Arlinghaus 
	

Joseph B. Bouchard 
Commissioner 
	

Assistant Commissioner 
(603) 271-3201 
	

(603) 271-3204 

Catherine A. Keane 
Deputy Commissioner 

(603) 271-2059 

June 11, 2019 

Jared Chicoine, Director 
Office of Strategic Initiatives 
107 Pleasant Street 
Johnson Hall, 3rd Floor 
Concord, NH 03301 

RE: 	 Proposed Disposal of Excess Liquor Commission Land surrounding Future New Interstate 95 
Northbound and Southbound NH Liquor and Wine Outlet Stores in Hampton, New Hampshire 

Dear Director Chicoine: 

The Department of Administrative Services (the "Department"), acting on behalf of the New Hampshire 
Liquor Commission (NHLC), proposes to dispose of all existing Hampton Interstate 95 northbound and southbound 
NHLC Liquor and Wine Outlet land, excluding only such land as the NHLC requires for the future construction  of 
new northbound and southbound Liquor and Wine Outlet buildings. The NHLC hopes to identify a buyer to expand 
the existing development of the subject land in conjunction with the design and construction of the new stores. 

In accordance with 2017  N.H.  Laws 156:148, the NHLC has extended a formal offer to transfer the subject 
land to the  New  Hampshire Department of Transportation (NHDOT). The NHLC hopes to receive  a  formal 
response  to  this  offer from the NHDOT before the end of  this  month. This surplus land review application is being 
submitted in anticipation of the NHDOT's decision not to accept  the  proposed transfer of the subject land. Given 
certain attributes of the land that the Department expects  may  elicit comments from the Department of 
Environmental Services,  the  Rivers Management Advisory  Committee,  and possibly the  Lakes  Management 
Advisory Committee, the NHLC desires to begin the surplus land  review process  as soon  as  possible. If the 
NHDOT responds other  than  as expected, then the Department may withdraw  this  application without further delay. 

Please submit  the  enclosed application to the Council  on  Resources and Development (CORD) for review 
at its next meeting scheduled on July 11, 2019. If you have any  questions,  then please  contact  Jared Nylund at (603) 
271-7644. 

Sincerely, 

Charles M.  Arlinghaus,  Commissioner 

Enclosures 

Cc: 	 Jared  Nylund, Real Property Asset Manager 
Andrew  Davis, NHLC Real Estate and  Leasing Administrator 

TDD ACCESS: RELAY NH 1-800-735-2969 
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Council on Resources and Development 
REQUEST FOR SURPLUS LAND REVIEW ACTION 

 

Name of Requesting Agency: 
Department of Administrative Services (DAS), on behalf of the 
New Hampshire Liquor Commission (NHLC) 

 

Agency Contact Person: Jared Nylund, Real Property Asset Manager 
 Address: 25 Capitol Street, Concord, NH 03301 
 Phone Number: (603) 271-7644 
 E-Mail: jared.nylund@das.nh.gov 
 

Applicant Contact Person: same 
 Address:       
 Phone Number:       
 E-Mail:       
 

Location of Property: 
Interstate 95 Northbound and Southbound Liquor Store Land, 
Hampton, NH 

 

Acreage: Approximately 87 acres total 
 

Requested Action: 
Dispose of land surrounding future new liquor store building 
footprints (to be determined in conjunction with buyer) 

 

Term of Lease or Easement: N/A 
 

 
Please complete ALL questions below, submit one digital copy and one hardcopy original of the 
complete application to the Office of Strategic Initiatives, Johnson Hall, 3rd Floor, 107 Pleasant 
Street, Concord, NH 03301, michael.klass@osi.nh.gov. 
 
1. What is the current use of this property?  

The subject land currently hosts the northbound and southbound Interstate 95 NH Liquor 
and Wine Outlets and paved rest area parking lots, but the majority of the subject land 
area is undeveloped or wetlands.  The New Hampshire Liquor Commission (NHLC) land 
abutting the northbound Interstate 95 lanes consists of three tax parcels with a combined 
total area of approximately 64.17 acres.  The NHLC land abutting the southbound lanes 
consists of one tax parcel with a total area of approximately 23.72 acres. 

 

2. What is the proposed use of this property if surplused?  Please note if proposed use is 
intended to create a public benefit. 

The NHLC proposes to dispose of all of the subject land except for whatever is needed to 
retain fee title to the building footprint land situated beneath the future new Liquor and 
Wine Outlets to be constructed on site.  The NHLC’s objective is to attract a buyer to 
develop northbound and southbound turnpike service plazas offering expanded fueling 
and retail services to motorists.  The NHLC intends to replace the existing Liquor and 
Wine Outlets on site by constructing two new stores to be incorporated into the service 
plaza development plan.  One public benefit would be the additional State revenue from 
the resulting increased liquor and wine sales projected by the NHLC, as well as from the 
sale of the subject land.  Another public benefit would be the availability of expanded 
fueling and retail services to Interstate 95 motorists traveling in either direction, all of 
which would be directly accessible from Interstate 95. 

 

3. Does the proposed use of this property entail new development?   Yes  No 
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a. If yes, is it consistent with adjacent and existing development?  Yes  No 

b. Please describe how the proposed new development differs from or is similar to its 
surroundings.  Also indicate how it may initiate a future change in the use of the property 
or surroundings. 

The developed turnpike Liquor and Wine Outlet service areas, both as existing and as 
proposed, abut the Interstate 95 limited access right of way on one side and are 
surrounded on other sides by wooded areas or wetlands.  The subject land is bounded by 
the Taylor River to the south and southwest; residential subdivisions to the west, 
northwest, and northeast; a major power line corridor to the north; and tidal flat wetlands 
to the east.  As an expansion of an existing use of the subject land, the proposed use 
would appear to initiate little change in the use of the surrounding property, especially 
given that access to the property would continue to be solely from Interstate 95. 

 

4. Are there any structures located on this property?    Yes  No 

a. If yes, please describe the structures including how many and what kind. 

Two NH Liquor and Wine Outlet buildings and paved rest area surface parking lots. 
 

5. Are there historical architectural or archaeological resources identified on this site?      
  Yes   No  
a. If yes, describe the resource(s)? 

      
 

b. If no, contact the NH Division of Historical Resources prior to application submission. 

6. Is there any existing development or structures on adjacent sites?   Yes   No 

a. If yes, describe the use and number of structures of adjacent sites.  
If no, where is the nearest development? (Describe distance, use, and number) 

See item 3b above. 
 
 

7. Does the site represent the entire state property in this location?   Yes   No 

a. If no, please describe its relationship to the entire state holding (percentage of total 
acreage, percentage of overall rail length, etc). 

Yes, but the subject property abuts both sides of the Interstate 95 corridor. 
 
 

8. Is access to this property available?   Yes   No   

a. If yes, how is the site accessed? (from rail, water, across applicant’s property, etc) 

Directly from Interstate 95 via dedicated limited access turnpike ramps. 
 

b. If yes, is there a potential for public access interruption?   Yes   No   

 

9. Are there water resources related to this property such as: 
Lakes/Ponds -  Yes    No          Rivers -  Yes    No       Wetlands -  Yes     No 

a. If yes, please indicate the size or extent of such resources.   

The subject land has frontage along the Taylor River Reservoir (abutting Interstate 95 to 
the west) and the Taylor River, and portions of the subject land are located within the 
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Hampton Salt Marsh Complex. 
 

b. If yes, is the property located within 250 feet of a lake/pond or river? 

Yes 

 
c. If yes, please describe any municipal regulations and/or Shoreland Water Quality 

Protection Act (RSA 483-B) provisions that apply to the development of the property. 

Wetland Conservation District provisions of the Hampton Zoning Ordinance (Section 2.3) 
and possibly certain provisions of RSA Chapter 483-B. 

 
d. If there are water resources, please describe current public or private access from the 

site to the water body.   Public   Private   No Access Available 

      
 

e. How would the proposal affect the access opportunities described in d?  
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10. Please identify any other significant resources or sensitive environmental conditions known to 
be located on or adjacent to this property.  

 Yes (property) Yes (adjacent property) No 
a. Steep slopes ......................................................    ............................    .................   
b. Wetlands (Prime and NWI)  .............................    ............................    .................   
c. Threatened or endangered species .............    ............................    .................   
d. Wildlife Action Plan Critical Habitats .............    ............................    .................   
e. Increased impervious surface ........................    ............................    .................   
f. Potential stormwater flow changes ...............    ............................    .................   
g. Agricultural soils of prime, statewide, or 

local importance .............................................   
 

 ............................   
 

 .................   
h. Potential river channel change .....................    ............................    .................   
i. Other special designations  ............................    ............................    .................   

 

Please provide a description for any “yes” responses to question #10.  

The subject land includes areas of both palustrine and prime tidal wetlands.  The prime 
tidal wetlands on the subject land also appear to be a “highest ranked habitat in NH” as 
shown by GIS “wildlife action plan” layer mapping in GRANITView.  It is actually 
unknown at this time whether or to what extent the proposed development of the 
property may result in some increase in impervious surface and/or potential storm water 
flow changes.  However, it is anticipated that any resulting storm water flow changes 
likely would be limited to the area comprising and immediately surrounding the 
developed portions of the subject land. 

11. Attach photographs and maps of the property.  Maps should highlight the requested 
property location and help to adequately place the property within its municipality. 

a. Municipal tax map copy showing all abutters  
b. General location map with scale, north arrow, nearby roads, and water bodies/features* 
c. Aerial Photograph*  
d. Any site plans for new or proposed development prepared at the time of application 
e. Maps depicting rail lines, wetlands, conservation lands, rare species and exemplary 

natural communities or topographic features are welcome but not required 

* Maps can be created with GIS, Google, NH GRANIT, or any other readily available mapping service. 
 
Please paste any maps and photographs submitted as part of this application here. 
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Aerial View Showing Tax Parcel Boundaries 
Northbound and Southbound Interstate 95 NH Liquor and Wine Outlet Land 

Hampton, New Hampshire 
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Google Maps 
Location of Northbound and Southbound Interstate 95 NH Liquor and Wine Outlet Land 

Hampton, New Hampshire 
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MEMBER AGENCIES:  Office of Strategic Initiatives  Resources and Economic Development  Environmental Services 

Agriculture, Markets, and Food  Fish and Game  Safety  Education  Health and Human Services  Transportation 

Cultural Resources  Administrative Services  New Hampshire Housing Finance Authority 

 

MEMORANDUM 
 

TO: 

 

 

CORD Members and Other Interested Parties 

 

 

 

Via Email Distribution Lists 

  

 

Merrimack County Board of Commissioners 

333 Daniel Webster Highway, Suite #2 

Boscawen, NH 03303 

 

Via Regular Mail 
 

  

Town of Hopkinton 

c/o Neal Cass, Town Administrator 

330 Main Street 

Hopkinton, NH 03229 

 

Via Email (townadmin@hopkinton-nh.gov) 
 

 

Michael Tardiff, Executive Director 

Central New Hampshire Regional Planning Com. 

28 Commercial Street, Ste. 3 

Concord, NH 03301 

 

Via Email (mtardiff@cnhrpc.org) 

 

FROM: Michael A. Klass, NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 

DATE:  July 3, 2019 
 

SUBJECT: State Owned Land, Surplus Land Review, Hopkinton, NH 

2019 SLR 007 
 

RESPONSE DEADLINE: Friday, August 2, 2019 
  

Please review the attached information to determine if your organization has any interest in this 

transaction.  If there is an interest, please provide this office with any comment(s) in writing by the 

response deadline indicated above.  Responses may be emailed to Michael.klass@osi.nh.gov. 

The Council on Resources and Development will consider this request at a public meeting, the date of 

which has yet to be determined.  Information regarding CORD and its meetings may be obtained at: 

https://www.nh.gov/osi/planning/programs/cord/index.htm. 

The Department of Natural and Cultural Resources is asked to review this request in accordance with 

RSA 227-C:9. 

Members of the Public Water Access Advisory Board are asked to review this request in accordance with 

RSA 233-A.  

The Lakes Management and Protection Program, through the Rivers and Lakes Program Coordinator, is 

asked to review this request in accordance with RSA 483-A:5, II.  

The Rivers Management and Protection Program, through the Rivers and Lakes Program Coordinator, is 

asked to review this request in accordance with RSA 483:8, VII and 14. 

NH Office of Strategic Initiatives 

107 Pleasant Street, Johnson Hall 

Concord, NH 03301 

Phone: 603-271-2155 

Fax: 603-271-2615 
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